HOSPITAL DISTRICT URBAN DESIGN FORUM MEETING MINUTES
Kaiser Building 
2045 Franklin Street, Denver, CO

Tuesday, July 26, 2011

5:30pm

In attendance were:
Craig Supplee, C Brantigan, P Benington, Britt Probst (Davis Partnership), John Collison, Tom Currigan, Bob Nogiera (Kaiser), Michael Henry, Ted Freedman, Mike Hardin (Exempla), Bobby Hutchinson (Red Peak), Evan Lichtenfels (Red Peak), Mike Zoellner (Red Peak)
The meeting was called to order at 5:30pm. The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved with modifications.

Follow-up: Jerry's Nut House Has landscaped its property mostly with rocks. An inquiry has been made to Neighborhood Inspections to see if rocks are considered landscaping.

St. Joseph Hospital Update:

Mike Hardin gave a report on the progress of Downing Street entitled Week 5:24 July 30 to July 2011. A copy of his report was filed with the minutes.

Interesting features include the challenge of relocating three major utilities in three different locations in the right way. The recently built detention pond near the New Terrace overflowed recently because of the drainage system problems that are being addressed as a part of the Downing Street project.

Fencing is been placed around Midtown buildings. The underground parking structure needs to be demolished first and then the whole filled into above grade level so that the munchers can reach the top of the buildings for demolition. Everyone is hoping to see an implosion. In fact, the building is going to be munched down and much recycling is going to be done on-site. The need for adequate dust abatement was discussed.

Presbyterian St. Luke's Update

No progress group was reported on the guide signs. It is still unclear if modern-day archaeology will be required to understand the architecture of the signs.
Proposed Red Peak Multi Family Development at 18th and Pennsylvania

The site is a full city block in the Uptown Neighborhood bordered by 19th to the north, 18th to the south, Logan to the west and Pennsylvania to the east. Concepts, site plans and elevations were presented. Five distinct L-shaped buildings are proposed with active space between the buildings. The project will consist of approximately 290 units ranging in size from 450 ft.² to 1600 ft.². Usable outdoor open space between the buildings and the other amenities will compensate for the small size of some of the units. The target population is young professionals with an active lifestyle who are working in the neighborhood. The project is to be completed at about the same time that the Joseph Hospital project will be bringing people into the neighborhood.
· Entire project will be built at the same time. Construction will not be phased.

· Points of egress for the parking structure will be located on Pennsylvania and Logan. This will allow drive through access to retail applications on 19th.

· The parking structure is a two level podium that is designed to be hidden from street elevations.

· Transformers will be located inside the building will not be visible from the street.

· Condensers will be located on top of the roof and will not be visible from the street.

· Exterior skin will be a combination of masonry and stucco with ample glass. Each building will have its own architecture and personality.

· An alley vacation will be required to complete the project.

Members of the Forum were impressed the project. It seems to be a quality project of the distinguished Denver developer designed by architects from the Davis Partnership, an organization that has worked closely with the Forum for years. The project appears to be very sensitive to the needs of the community.
Red Peak Development would like a letter from the Forum supporting its project and would also like a letter of support for the alley vacation that is required. It is noted that the request for alley vacation is usually viewed as a land transfer from the community to the people requesting the alley vacation. Community benefit is generally requested in exchange. Members of the Forum are impressed with the design of the proposed project and believe that it serves the community well. Mike Zoellner has volunteered to be the lead person organizing the people who support conversion of 19th and 20th to two-way streets. That will be considered the community benefit. Chairman is requested to craft of letters of support. Mike Zoellner will provide smaller scale drawings to be included in the minutes.
Uptown tax district

Over 15 years ago St. Luke's hospital redevelopment was accomplished using tax increment financing. The tax increment financing paid for infrastructure developments and paid for or street amenities. As a consequence, a local tax district was created which now meets on a yearly basis. The taxing district ensures that maintenance for the street amenities takes place. The Red Peak project has one of its four sides within the district, and Red Peak would like to opt out of the district and be responsible for maintenance of its own street amenities. The chairman is to invite Brandan Kelly (who oversees such things) to the next meeting so that we can discuss the propriety of abandoning the entire district.
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned.

Charles O. Brantigan, MD, FACS

Chairman, Hospital District Urban Design Forum
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